
Mitchell County Board of Health Meeting 

6/2/2025 

8:30 - 8:49 a.m 

MCHH conference room 

                                                                             

 

Call to Order: The Mitchell County Board of Health met on Monday, June 2, 2025.  The 

meeting was to discuss and decide on possible action on General Assistance. Jolene 

Norby called the meeting at 8:30 am.  Those present for the meeting were Laura 

Huisman, Jolene Norby, Sandy Offen, Brenda Miller, Terri Tesch, Amanda Baer, Jessa 

Ketelsen, Pam Marzen and Janet Borcherding.  Absent Dr. Kelly Ross. 

 

Jolene reviewed the last meeting with the supervisors.  Laura has agreed to take on 

general assistance for Mitchell County.  The time commitment will be approximately 8-

12 hours/month. Pam discussed briefly what other counties will be doing when CSS 

ends.  Laura will hold training for her group (the main people in her office) if it is decided 

Home Health will take over General Assistance.  General Assistance will be taken over 

by Home Health/Public Health pending appointment by the Board of Supervisors at their 

June 3rd meeting.  Pam moved and Janet seconded that the Board of Health approve 

the Director of Public Health be appointed Director of General Assistance.  Motion 

passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:49 a.m. 


